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Purpose of the CIP Presentation

• Discuss maintenance revenues and 
expenditures

• Review pavement preservation efforts

• Discuss future capital projects

• Provide an opportunity for input and direction
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We are here to present our 5 year draft maintenance and capital improvement plan for the County road system. We are presenting a draft plan today and will return in January to request formal approval of the CIP. Between now and January, we will meet with Board members individually to discuss projects in each of your districts.





Maintenance 
Revenue

and 
Fund Balance
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We will start out by looking at revenue trends, which have changed dramatically since our last meeting in early 2017.



2016-17 Summary

Continued reduction in historic gas tax revenue in fiscal year 2017/18

• No annual overlays or chipseals programmed after 2015, resulting 
in long term degradation in pavement condition

• Elimination of seasonal maintenance staff

• Continue to defer equipment maintenance and replacement
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Before sharing the 2017-18 revenue highlights, we wanted to share with the previous projections shared with the Board as part of the previous CIP update. As you can see, the outlook at the time was bleak. With the combination of declining revenues and increased expenses, no roadway preservation projects were scheduled over the 5-year plan. In addition, 15 summer temporary employees positions were eliminated, impacting road maintenance activities. Finally, equipment maintenance and replacement was deferred beyond the program, resulting in increased operating and maintenance expenditures resulting from older, outdated and dilapidated equipment.

 




2017-18 Revenue Highlights

• Senate Bill 1 - $3.8 million annually for Nevada County
www.rebuildingca.ca.gov

• Highway User Tax – stabilization in gas tax funding

• General Fund Measures of Effort (MOE) funds replaced 
Measure F

• Future revenues include inflationary adjustments

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Trisha

What a difference a year makes. 

In April 2017 Governor Brown signed Senate Bill 1 (SB 1) –landmark transportation funding legislation that invests in an average total increase of $3.8 million dollars annually over the next ten years for Nevada County for road safety, maintenance and improvement projects. Changes to gas tax revenues in SB1 have also resulted in increased stability moving forward.

General Fund Maintenance of Effort (also referred to as MOE) has replaced Measure F and has resulted in a stabilized funding source. 

In addition, both of these funds now include annual inflationary adjustments. As a result, staff expects long term revenue growth and improved cost certainty and confidence in our annual road revenues.


http://www.rebuildingca.ca.gov/


Revenue Projections
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This graph shows both historic revenue levels as well as our projections over the next four years.  

Over the previous 10 years, a $3 mil drop over the last 10 years combined with a 20% increase in construction costs during this time eroded our ability to adequately maintain county roads and infrastructure. However, with the adoption of SB 1 and changes to General Fund MOE we anticipate revenues to rebound over the next 5 years.  



Revenue Projections – Adjusted for Inflation (June 2017 Dollars)
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This graph shows revenue levels adjusted for construction costs during the previous 10 years and inflation over the next 5 years.  

As you can see by this graph, total discretionary revenues declined by 50% from 2008 to 2017. This has had a devastating impact on our ability to maintain county roads and staff our seasonal temporary positions. When future inflation is applied to projected SB 1 funding, revenues are expected to come close to matching revenues from 2008 and 2009.



Fund Balance (Cash Reserves)
• Minimum fund balance needed to pay bills and other expenses

• $1.7 million in storm damage in 2017

• Expected federal reimbursement of $1.3 million 

• Full reimbursement expected by end of FY 18-19

• CDA providing short term loan of $1.5 million for fund balance
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This year’s CIP includes a special discussion on fund balance.

Public Works is required to maintain a minimum fund balance (or cash reserve). This cash reserved is used to pay month to month expenses as well as provide short term coverage for grant funded projects. We also includes reserves in the event of a natural disaster or other catastrophic event.

Over the past 5 years or so, Public Works has been spending down some of the available cash reserves to maintain adequate service levels. As a result, we had reached our minimum cash flow fund balance reserves in mid-2016. The 2017 storms resulted in approximately $1.7 million dollars in damage and was paid for through these cash reserves. While Public Works expects approximately $1.3 million dollars in federal reimbursement for these storms, staff does not expect full reimbursement until June 2019. As a result, Public Works cash reserves dropped below the minimum balance needed to cover our month-to-month operating expenses. Earlier this past September the Board adopted a resolution that provided a $1.5 million interest free loan from CDA to provide the necessary cash reserves until June 2019.



Maintenance 
Expenses
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Now we’ll discuss how these revenue trends affect our Maintenance program over the next 5 years.




Expenditure Highlights
• Annual road and infrastructure rehabilitation and preservation projects

• Return of temporary summer employees

• $2.6 million dollar vehicle equipment replacement program
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As you can imagine, the increase in annual road revenues corresponds to a similar increase in road maintenance expenditures. Highlighted in the additional expenditures is the reintroduction of annual road preservation projects starting in 2018, the return of our temporary summer employee staff, and a first of its kind annual vehicle equipment replacement project, scheduled to begin in earnest in 2019.



 




Maintenance Expenditure Projections
Do

lla
rs

 ($
m

ill
io

ns
)

FISCAL YEAR

Maintenance Expenditures 

$0.00

$1.00

$2.00

$3.00

$4.00

$5.00

$6.00

$7.00

$8.00

$9.00

$10.00

08/09 09/10 10/11 11/12 12/13 13/14 14/15 15/16 16/17 17/18 18/19 19/20 20/21 21/22

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Josh
This graph shows our maintenance expenditures.  As you can see, expenditures were at their lowest point in FY 16/17 but are expected to rebound in 17/18 and beyond. 



Pavement Condition Index

At Risk
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Pavement condition is one of our best tools to quantify our investments in road infrastructure. The County measures its pavement conditions based on the “Pavement Condition Index”, or PCI for short. As roads degrade, the costs to bring them to an acceptable condition rise dramatically. For example, it costs four to six times as much or more to rehabilitate a road (pavement overlay) as it does to resurface a road (slurry seal, chip seal). One of our primary missions is to keep our PCIs at a reasonable level today to minimize the need for more expensive road rehabilitation or reconstruction projects later on.
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As we’ve noted in previous years, the road system is one of the largest assets the county owns. In the early to mid 2000’s, the County invested over $2 million per year in pavement rehabilitation projects and resulted in a significant increase in our PCI’s. Over the past decade however, this investment was affected by significant reductions in road revenues. This caused our PCI’s to generally drop from a high of 67 in 2007 to today’s PCI of 63. 

Prior to the passage of SB1, our Pavement condition would have continued to steadily decline after 2017. In the last year of our CIP we projected a PCI of 51 without SB1 funding, which is below the goal set by the Board and would have resulted in poor pavement conditions not seen in more than two decades.  
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With the passage of SB1 and the increased annual investment in county roads, we now expect PCIs to rebound. In fact, we expect our PCI to exceed our historical high water marks as soon as 2021. While we still have considerable work to do to reach a countywide ‘good’ PCI rating, we are beginning to trend in the right direction. 




Capital Projects
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As we shift from road maintenance to capital improvement projects, we continue to see robust federal and state grant funding to repair or replace our most deteriorated bridges and deliver safety projects for some of our highest collision locations. 



Capital Expenditures (All Amounts in Millions)

Function 17/18 18/19 19/20 20/21 21/22
Safety/Shoulder $2.80           $1.51          $0.47        $0.58           $0.28
Bridges $6.09           $3.40          $5.41        $3.35           $0.00
Circulation $1.29 $2.72 $0.01 $0.01 $0.01
Total $10.18         $7.63          $5.89        $3.94           $0.29
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Over the next several years we will see approximately $28 mil in capital projects, funded primarily by grants.  This data does not include our $10 million Donner Pass Project, as the funding won’t flow directly to us. This also doesn’t reflect our annual pavement improvements, as those are shown in our maintenance expenditures. 

A challenge in our capital program is that we need almost approximately $400,000 per year of local funding  to provide a local match for these projects. However, we receive approximately $11 in grant funding to every $1 we local funding leverage.  In addition, the capital projects help reduce our ongoing annual maintenance demands. We believe this is a great use of local funds.

As you may notice, the CIP in fiscal year 21/22 is only showing $290k in expenditures. The county expects to deliver most all of our existing federally funded projects currently in the CIP before this time. It is common for staff to prepare and receive a number of grant funded projects annually. It is likely that next year’s CIP will reflect newly identified bridge and safety projects schedule for construction in 21/22 and beyond. 



Project Type Amount

2018 Capital Projects

SB 1 – Road Rehabilitation Road Resurfacing $980,000

Combie Road Rule 20A, Phase 3 Utility Undergrounding $1,240,000

2018 Thermoplastic Striping Program Safety Striping $390,000

2017 Countywide Striping Program Safety Striping $240,000

Purdon Road at Shady Creek Bridge Replacement $2,300,000

Transit Bus Stop Improvements Other - Transit $200,000

Combie Road Widening Project Circulation Improvements $3,920,000

Cascade Shores Leach Field Other – Wastewater $1,550,000

TOTAL $10,820,000

2018 Construction
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This is our list of activities planned for 2018 totaling nearly $11 million dollars in various improvements . 

As you can see this is a healthy construction program highlighted by a number of key projects:

SB 1 Road Rehab
Combie Road Rule 20A
Purdon Road at Shady Creek Bridge Replacement
Combie Road Widening Project
Cascade Shores Leach Field




Project Type Amount

Key Future Capital Projects

4 Bridges (2019-2021) Bridge $11,491,545

Road Safety Audit – Phase 2 (2019) Safety - Signage $1,120,500

Donner Pass Road Maintenance (2020) Safety / Maintenance / Widening $10,390,000

2019-2022 Construction
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This is our list of activities planned beyond 2018 and highlights some of our higher profile construction projects over the next 3-4 years. Highlighting the project list is the repair or replacement of 4 additional bridges, a comprehensive road signing safety audit covering 130 miles of county roads, and the Donner Pass Improvement Project. With all these projects being federally funded, you can see just how critical Federal Funding is in supporting the Capital Improvement Program, as we continue to leverage local funding for much larger safety and maintenance projects.

 



Board Input and Direction
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That concludes our presentation.

We will set individual meetings with Board members to discuss work in individual districts for more detailed input.  We will then return to the Board in January for approval.

With that we are available to answer any questions from the Board or public.




End of Presentation
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